2009 FALL OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT (DIVERSITY COMMITTEE)

Respectfully Submitted by Vicki Balog

At the 2009 USA Swimming Annual Convention, CUBU Coach and Nadar por Vida Founder Arthur Lopez was awarded the Diversity Inclusion Award.  Established in 2006, the Diversity Inclusion Award is presented to the person or group who has positively heightened the awareness of inclusion efforts through various modes and media resulting in the increase and successful participation of currently underrepresented groups in the sport.   USA Swimming has awarded the Diversity Inclusion award for 3 years.  The first year was awarded to Coach Jim Ellis who was featured in the movie, Pride, and last year was awarded to Cullen Jones, the recent gold medallist.   Criteria for a potential local LSC award is being developed and criteria will be proposed at the April meeting.  If anyone has ideas about what should be included or the nature of such an award please contact your Outreach Chair.

The Outreach Chair will be attending the Diversity Summit at the Olympic Training Center in Colorado Springs from November 12-15, 2009. The focus of this year’s Diversity Summit is on constructive ways to impact diversity efforts in each LSC.  Creating a five-year plan for the LSC and specific promotional projects that are being implemented on the LSC level rather than just the club level will be the topics of discussion.  A report will be filed and forwarded to each member club at the conclusion of the summit.

Resources-Meets-Great Ideas: 

· Pacific Swimming offers grant money for programs that increase multicultural, ethnic and socioeconomic diversity.  Available funding is up to $10,000.   One of the grants went to a team that produced a parent night power point presentation that helped recruit a group of swimmers to a diversity summer camp type program – worth stealing!

· Harvard Business School Publishing’s paper on “Making Diversity a Business Advantage” is excellent reading for those teams that are interested in making diversity part of their business strategy instead of a peripheral issue or a “nice idea”.  

· The Luqman El-Amin Invitational Swim Meet is being held in Atlanta on Nov 13-15, 2009.  Meet information is posted the swimcad.com website.

 

